
WyASFAA Director’s Meeting – September 26, 2018 

Attendees: Debra Hintz (UW), Shannon Eskam (CC), Susan Stephenson (EWC), Scott McFarland 
(CWC), Nicole Castillon (WWCC), Brandi Payne Cervera (LCCC), Shaman Quinn (NWC) and 
Heidi Balster (NWCCD) 

1. Meeting began at 11:06 a.m. 
2. Committee Updates: 

a. Conference Committee:  
Scott updated the group that next years’ location would be held in Casper based on 
results gathered in the director poll.  The theme will be Route 66 and Shelby at 
Casper came up with that. Save the dates have been made so they can be distributed 
at RMASFAA. Scott asked the group for anyone who would be willing to present or 
any topics they’d like to see to be sent to him. Also discussed the philanthropy 
project and the decision was made to rotate the philanthropy organization selection 
around the state. Scott asked everyone to send him ideas for the next organization to 
support by October 17th.   

b. Communication Committee:  
(Update by Shannon) Anna and Shelby have a newsletter going out in early October. 

c. Website Committee: 
(Update by Brandi) No update to give. 

d. Wyoming HS Counselor Workshop: 
(Updated by Shannon) EWC is hosting their event in November, as will Casper. 
Chanda will be reaching out to the committee to get the rest of it coordinated.  
 

3. Brief FISAP Conversation 
a. Basic discussion on validation errors and what other schools were seeing when they 

submitted their FISAP.  
 

4. RMASFAA in 2021 
a. We need to determine a location to host the regional conference in 2021. Discussion 

was had on locations to look at that could hold 200+ attendees. Historically it has 
been at Little America who has tentatively reserved those dates for us. Debra will 
reach out to the Hilton in Laramie about pricing and availability.  
 

5. LOI discussion 
a. Conversation about how schools are handling their athletic LOIs. Some are doing a 

set dollar amount while some have more stringent requirements. There is no 
consistent response for our state as a whole, just more institutionally set.  
 

6.  Organizational Goals 
a. Shannon asked the group to think about any goals they would like to focus on this 

year as an organization. This will be brought up at the next meeting. 
 

7. Next Meeting: 



a. Will be scheduled in October. Shannon will send a Doodle Poll to set a time/date that 
works. Shannon will also get these meeting notes added to WyASFAA website.  
 

8. Meeting Adjourned at 11:28 a.m. 


